
Notification of Intent to Award 

October 15, 2024 

 

Request for Applications (RFA) # CCH-2024-01 

 

HEALTH RESEARCH, INC. &  

New York State Department of Health  

Center for Community Health, Division of Family Health  

Bureau of Perinatal, Reproductive, & Sexual Health  

Rape Prevention and Education Program 

 

Communities Mobilizing for Safety: 

A Public Health Approach to Sexual Violence Prevention 

 

 

After completing the review of all applications submitted in response to RFA # CCH-

2024-01, the New York State Department of Health, Bureau of Perinatal, Reproductive, 

and Sexual Health, Rape Prevention and Education Program and Health Research, Inc. 

intends to award seven (7) grants to the following Applicants pending final approvals 

and contract negotiations: 

 

Region 1 – Rest of State 

 

1. Albany County Crime Victim and Sexual Violence Center 

County of Award: Albany 

112 State Street, Room 1010, Albany, NY 12207 

 

2. Miss Julie's School of Beauty 

County of Award: Monroe 

6163 Rush Lima Rd., Rush, NY 14543 

 

3. Suicide Prevention and Crisis Service, Inc. 

County of Award: Erie 

100 River Rock Dr. Suite 300, Buffalo, NY 14207 

 

4. Vera House, Inc. 

County of Award: Onondaga 

723 James Street, Syracuse, NY 13203 

 

5. Workers Center of Central New York 

County of Award: Jefferson 

2013 E Genesee St, Suite 8, Syracuse, NY 13210 



 

 

 

Region 2 – New York City 

 

1. Girl Vow, Inc. 

County of Award: Bronx 

2501 Grand Concourse  

Bronx, NY 10468 

 

2. Kings Against Violence Initiative, Inc. 

County of Award: Kings 

147 Prince Street 

Brooklyn, NY 11201 

 

 

This Notice of Intent to Award should not be considered as a binding commitment by the 

issuing department. 

 

Thank you for your participation and interest in New York’s efforts to prevent and 

reduce sexual violence in New York. 

 

 

Bernadette Dolen, MPH 

Director 

Sexual Violence Prevention Unit 

Bureau of Perinatal, Reproductive, and Sexual Health 

New York State Department of Health 

Bernadette.Dolen@health.ny.gov  

mailto:Bernadette.Dolen@health.ny.gov

